

District Education Council

490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, New Brunswick E2K 5N3

July 17, 2018

Hon. Brian Kenny Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development P.O. Box 6000 Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1

Dear Minister Kenny:

At the June 13, 2018 meeting of the Anglophone South District Education Council, a motion was made and passed to adjust the Capital Improvement Projects 2019-20 list as outlined below.

Mr. MacDonald, Director of Finance & Administration advised Council that a new student starting at Bayview School in September 2019 would require the use of a lift in order to be able to access all levels of the school. The school is not currently handicapped accessible from the inside. After examining the DEC approved list of summer projects, it was determined that the paving project at Kennebecasis Valley High School could be removed from the list and added back for summer 2020. The lift for Bayview School will be moved to the top of the list. Each project was estimated to cost in the \$250,000 range.

At the same meeting, a motion was made and passed to add the recommendation for a new school for Hazen-White/St. Francis and Centennial Schools as priority number 4 on the Major Capital Projects list.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Robert Fowler

Chair

/cmm Encl.

Copy: Julie Mason, Acting ADM, Administration & Finance

Zoë Watson, Superintendent ASD-S

John MacDonald, Director Finance & Administration ASD-S